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November Meeting MinutesNovember Meeting MinutesNovember Meeting MinutesNovember Meeting Minutes     
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The meeting was called to order by President 
David Campbell at 7:00 PM. There were 21 mem-
bers present. 
 
Motion was made and accepted to approve the 
minutes as published.  Bob Schwandt then gave 
the Treasurer’s report.  Motion was made to ac-
cept the Treasurer’s report with an overall balance 
of $10,933.08.  Motion was made and accepted.  
Bob then gave a Membership report of a total of 
77 members with one new member added this 
month. 
 
Old Business: 
David Campbell gave an update on the raffle for 
the December meeting of spending $300.  Barry 
Harper and Bob Schwandt are to co-ordinate get-
ting the gift certificates. 
 
Mike Howard then gave a report on the runway 
repair.  He said that he repaired the crack but in 
the future the runway would probably have to be 
resealed. 
 
The President gave an update on the room that 
Jeff Schmidt reserved for December 4th at the 
Golden Coral at the North Kansas location.  Dinner 
is to start at 6:30 p.m.  Barry Harper is to Emcee. 
 
The President then announced that all of the first 
half of 2009 meetings would be in Room A of the 
South Campbell Library except the January 8th 
meeting and it would be held in the Story Hour 
Room.  Due to the first Thursday being New Years 
Day the Library isn’t open that day and the meet-

As I sat down to write my last 
letter as President of the 
Club for 2008 it occurred to 
me that I have not paid my 
club dues for the upcoming 
2009 flying season. Oh I see 

you haven’t thought about them either! That’s 
right, they are due by December 31st or you will be 
considered a new member. It would also mean 
that you can not fly at the Jan 1st chilly fly! I know 
some of the members did not like that rule change 
but it sure has made it a lot easier on the Treas-
urer. I’m sure most of you will be bringing your 
dues to the Christmas Party and paying there if 
you are able to attend. That works well and last 
year most of the club paid their dues at that time. 
As the out-going President I want to leave you with 
this. One year ago the club was fighting and bick-

ering and trying to oust some members. Please 
don’t fall back into that behavior and start all of 
that up again. It is always easy to see someone 
else’s faults and ignore our own. (The other per-
son doesn’t follow the rules so I won’t either!) We 
need to remember that this is a flying club and we 
fly to have fun. We need all of the members in 
order to be a charted club and to keep the facili-
ties that we have. If our membership falls below a 
certain number then we don’t generate enough 
cash to pay for the expense of mowing the field 
and keeping up with the maintenance. 
 
Thanks for letting me serve as the Club President 
for 2008. I wish my health was better and that I 
could get out and fly more. You won’t miss it until 
you can’t do it so have fun and try to get along 
with everyone at the field. 
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ing for January will be January 8th instead.  Please 
note your calendars on this change. 
 
Barry Harper gave an update on the Wind indica-
tors and said that they work great! 
 
The slate of Officers was then presented to the 
Club and then Nominations from the floor was 
taken.  Copies of the Ballots were made at the 
Library and handed out to each member to vote.  
Bob Schwandt and Lanora Campbell counted the 
ballots. Below are the results of the 2009 Elected 
Officers and Board of Directors. 
 
President – Mike Howard 
Vice President – Russ Rhodes 
Secretary – Justin Heath 
Treasurer – Bob Schwandt 
 
Board of Directors: 
Kevin Bane 
Mark Copeland 
Ron Schanda 
Forrest Wilhite 
Jim Wilson 
 
The new Officers will officially take office at the 
December 4th meeting. 
 
New Business: 
With no other business to come before the club 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM. 
 
Thanks for letting me serve! 

NOTICE!NOTICE!NOTICE!NOTICE!    
   

Our club by-laws state that 
the dues renewal period 
for the next calendar year 
expires on December 31 
of the current calendar 
year. After that, a $25 re-
initiation fee penalty will 
be imposed as of the end 
of the Chili Fly on January 
1st.  Those who do not 
renew their club member-
ship on or before that time 
can no longer fly or vote 
until they renew, since 
their club membership will 
be considered lapsed. Our 
Treasurer, Bob Schwandt, 
will be taking renewal 
dues at the December 4th 
Christmas Party and at the 
annual New Year Day Chili 
Fly. 
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2009 Officers 



Springfield R/C Club 
(Black Sheep Squadron) 

Springfield, Missouri 
 
Name: __________________________________________ 

 

Name of significant other: __________________________ 

             (Optional) 

Mailing Address:  _________________________________ 

                     _________________________________ 

           City:    ____________________ 
           State:  ________ 

           Zip:     ________ 
 

Telephone:  Home    ____________________________________ 
 (Optional)  Office or Cell:  ______________________________ 

 

Radio Frequencies You Will Broadcast On:  ___  ___  ___  ___  ___   

  

E-Mail Address:   ________________________________________ 

 

AMA Membership Number:  ___________________________ 

 

Note:  Proof of membership in the AMA is required for 

membership in the Blacksheep Squadron. 
 

All members are to complete and sign this form, mail a copy of your AMA card along with this form and include a check 

payable to SPRINGFIELD R/C CLUB to:   

 

 William “Bob” Schwandt, Treasurer  Phone: 417-268-0088 

 3638 W Driftwood St   Email: treasurer@mchsi.com 

 Springfield, MO  65807 

 

I agree to abide by the club’s constitution and bylaws, club field rules and the rules and 
regulations of the Academy of Model Aeronautics. 
 
________________________________ Date: _______________________ 

Member Signature 
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PRESIDENT 
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dmcampbell@att.net 

 

VICE-PRESIDENT 

Barry Harper 

moose-man@peoplepc.com 
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FIELD MARSHALL/SAFETY 

Burt Turner 

No Email 
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Airplanes 

Boats 

Cars 

Helicopters 

Trucks 

 

Models 

Parts 

Service 

Supplies 

Tools 

Radio Control Specialists 

“Your Edge to Better Quality and Service” 

David Sleeth - Owner 

1912 E. Sunshine, Springfield, Missouri 65804 

(417)883-1118  -  (800)730-3138 


